
 

Moving St. Andrew Catholic Community closer to  
Jesus Christ through growing in  
Faith, Service and Welcoming.  

 

Parish Mission Statement 

 1400 Inglewood, Rochester, Michigan 48307 
Phone 248.651.7486    Fax 248.651.3950 

www.standrewchurch.org 

Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 
February 14, 2021 

WE ARE CALLED  

Join members of our faith community—
and more than 12,000 Catholic            
communities across the United States—
in a life-changing Lenten journey with 
CRS Rice Bowl. Pick up your family’s CRS 
Rice Bowl from the doors of the church 
next weekend. During the 40 days of 
Lent, reflect on how hunger and           
malnutrition affect our human family, 
and on the need to take action to end 
this global injustice. Visit crsricebowl.org 
to learn more.  

Ash Wednesday February 17 

Mass with the distribution of Ashes: 

9:00 am 7:00 pm 

Prayer Service 

with the distribution of Ashes: 

4:30 pm  

Reconciliation 
 

Communal Reconciliation 
with  

Individual Absolution  
 

Tuesday, March 16, 2021 

7:00 pm 
at St. Irenaeus 

 

Individual Reconciliation 
 

Saturdays 
3:30 pm - 4:30 pm 
February 20, 27 

March 6, 13, 20, 27 
 

Thursday, March 18 
9:45 - 10:45 am 

 

Tuesday, March 23 
4:00 - 5:00 pm 

 

Only 1 priest will be available for 
 Individual Reconciliation 

Eucharistic Exposition 
Fridays 

9:45  - 10:30 am 
Church 

 

February 19, 26 
March 5, 12, 19 

 
Friday, March 26 
9:45 am - 6:30 pm 

Church 
 

@ St Irenaeus 
Mondays 

7:00  - 8:00 pm 
 

@ St Mary of the Hills 
Thursdays 

12:00  - 4:00 pm 

Stations of the Cross 

Wednesday Mornings  

following Mass 

 

February 24 

March  3, 10, 17, 24, 31 

 

Friday Evenings 

7:00 pm 
 

February 19, 26 
March 5, 12, 19, 26 

 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Craig Marion    frcraig@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service  
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: Saturdays   3:30 pm 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:   8:30 am 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   after Mass 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council                    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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On the Journey  

+ God created us because He wants to be in relationship with us.  He does not have to love us.  God wants to.  The reason we exist 
is relationship.  We were made for love.  This is a kind of Good News that is not possible without the Divine, for no other love for us 
is so pure, so unconditional, so freely given.   
     But in spite of the perfection of this design, we are also broken by sin.  Even though we are made for relationship, so many 
things separate us and limit the love for which we were created. 
     Our first reading reminds us that physical circumstances such as illness can separate us from one another.  There are many    
other physical forms of separation, such as a job that takes a loved one far away, an emotional wound that demands physical     
distance as a response, and, of course, death itself. 
     But spiritual separation also wounds us.  Just as leprosy could be passed from one person to another, so also sin infects and 
hurts those around us.  We can see how gossip or lack of integrity influences others.  Selfishness or greed hurts those who are 
most vulnerable.  The damage of sin is infectious, just as physical illness can be contagious.   
     This is the brokenness into which Jesus enters with his mercy.  If you wish, you can make me clean.  The leper’s faith can lead us 
also to this confidence today.  Jesus, the eternal Word of God, moved with pity, draws near to us!  He reaches out to us, in a       
particular way though his sacramental presence in our celebration of Mass – because He wants to heal every separation, whether 
it be physical, emotional, or spiritual.  He does will to make us clean.   
     What wounds can we bring to Him this day?  What broken relationship, separation, or sin needs his healing presence?  This is 
why Christ invites us to draw closer to himself, this is why He draws near and reaches out to us.  I do will it, He tells us, be made 
clean! 
 

+Inside today’s bulletin, and elsewhere in our parish communications, you will find the directive by the Archbishop removing the 
general dispensation for attending Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation, effective March 13, 2021.   HOWEVER, there 
are many specific instances where the dispensation will continue in many various circumstances.  I don’t want to repeat them all 
here, so be sure to find the page summarizing the circumstances, and clip it out of the bulletin for “ready reference.”  This           
Information was just released this past Tuesday to the general public, so the parish staff is working to make sure that we can help 
in implementing this directive in concert with the health and safety of our parish family with regard to mass attendance.   
 

+We will start printing in the bulletin and placing on the website a whole series of activities – in addition to all the other “faith-
formation-type” activities previously listed – to assist you with your Lenten journeys.  We will have a couple masses on Ash 
Wednesday, and a Scripture Service in the afternoon with distribution of ashes.  There will be opportunities for Stations of the 
Cross on Wednesdays after morning mass and Friday evenings.  Eucharistic adoration will follow morning mass on Fridays for a 
short time, and there will be more times scheduled for reconciliation (With regard to confessions, please be mindful that the priest 
might be hearing confessions in the ‘cry room’ in the back of church and not – or in addition to – the regular confessional).  Why 
not just clip out the info and tape it to the refrigerator for easy reference?   
 

+It was brought to my attention that we seem to be losing some of our “connectivity” given the pandemic in which we all are     
experiencing.  Some ideas were shared, so starting this weekend – though some have already been doing so – at both the          
beginning of mass and at the Sign of Peace, we are asking that you acknowledge/greet those around you in church, turning to    
others, smiling with your eyes, offering a short wave of your hand – just something to make us all aware that we are still a         
community of faith, on this journey together.  Do what’s “covid-ly safe” and appropriate, but let’s take that moment or two to   
recognize the Christ in each one of us! 
 

+Wedding anniversaries will be celebrated at the end of February, but without a reception afterwards.  Please join us still as we 
honor those who are reaching “benchmark” anniversaries this coming year; we will offer God thanks and praise for all the blessings 
and graces He has bestowed upon these couples, and be thankful to them for the example they are to the rest of the community. 
 

+We are moving forward – slowly and deliberately – with our family of parishes’ efforts.  In talking with both St. Mary of the Hills 
and St. Irenaeus pastors, we seem to be in agreement with how to attend to the matters of “linking up” more on various projects, 
activities, and offerings.  As I have said before, I do not see this as being any sort of “upheaval” in our parishes, but rather a      
broadening of opportunities to grow in faith and community with our neighbors!   
 

+Happy Valentine’s Day this weekend to all who celebrate!  May this year’s truly unique celebration bring to mind the importance 
of not “things,” but the real significance of the relationships that we have been blessed with in our lives. 
 

+Know of my constant prayers for all of you!  Please keep me in your prayers; this Tuesday, as I go for another infusion treatment, 
which certainly seem to be working!  (I just hope that the staff will leave me a ‘paczki’ to enjoy when I return from the                
treatment….!)  May the good Lord continue to bless us all and send his Holy Spirit for guidance on our journeys!  Looking forward 
to seeing you! 
 

        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
        FAITH Catholic Publishing) 



 

Worship 4 

Lenten Little Black Books  

The Lenten prayer books are  

available this weekend.  

Recommended donation is 

$1.00 . 

ATTENTION LECTORS 

Please have your availability for March, 
April & May to Anne Albertus by February 
15 so that she can prepare the next     

schedule. Anne has asked that you contact her by Email with 
your requests.  We greatly appreciate your accommodations      
during these unprecedented times. 

From Ashes to Easter:  

The 3 Pillars of Lent 
Join us for three evenings of prayer, reflection, and 
song focusing on the traditional Lenten practices of 
prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. We will listen to the 
Word of God and reflect on Church teaching while 
giving praise to God in song. 

Wednesday Evening 7:00pm 

St. Andrew Catholic Church  

Covid practices will be followed. All are asked to 
wear a mask and maintain social distance. 

February 24 – Prayer 

What is prayer? What does scripture say about 
prayer? Why do we focus more on prayer in Lent? 

March 10 – Fasting 

What does fasting look like in scripture? Is fasting 
only from Food or is it something more? 

March 24 - Almsgiving 

What does it mean to give Alms? Is it just a Catholic 
thing? What significance does it have for us? 

Refresher on the Rules of Fast and Abstinence 

While Ash Wednesday is not a Holy day of Obligation, 
meaning you are not obliged to attend Mass, it is a day 
of Fast and abstinence, as is Good Friday. Additionally, 
Fridays in Lent are obligatory days of abstinence, or 
refraining from meat. 

For members of the Latin Catholic Church, the norms 
on fasting are obligatory from age 18 until age 59. 
When fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full 
meal. Two smaller meals may also be taken, but not to 
equal a full meal. The norms concerning abstinence 
from meat are binding upon members of the Latin 
Catholic Church from age 14 onwards. 

Those that are excused from fast and abstinence out-
side the age limits include the physically or mentally ill 
including individuals suffering from chronic illnesses 
such as diabetes.  Also excluded are pregnant or      
nursing women.  In all cases, common sense should 
prevail, and ill persons should not further jeopardize 
their health by fasting. 

Ash Wednesday – You’ve been asking 

Is Ash Wednesday a Holy Day of Obligation? 

No, you are not required to attend Mass on Ash 

Wednesday. You are required on Ash Wednesday and 

Good Friday to fast and abstain from meat. See rules 

for fast and abstinence elsewhere in the bulletin. 

 

How will Ashes be distributed? 

The Congregation for Divine Worship has provided 

guidance for distribution during a pandemic. The     

Archdiocese of Detroit has provided further guidance 

instructing not to distribute with the thumb because of 

increased risk of contagion. They have given permission 

to use a Q-tip or cotton ball to impose ashes on the 

forehead with the sign of the Cross. We will use         

individual Q-tips, one swab for each person. The Q-tips 

will then be burned. This will ensure that the utmost 

precautions with regard to Covid-19 are followed. Addi-

tionally the prayer “Repent and believe in the Gospel” 

will be prayed once over all who are present and the 

distribution will take place without any verbal ex-

change. 



 

5 Worship / Adult Faith Formation 

While we cannot celebrate the wedding anniversaries in a 
manner we have in the past, we still want to acknowledge 
those couples that are celebrating significant wedding         
anniversaries at Mass on Saturday, February 27th at the 
5:00PM Liturgy. We will honor and recognize those who are 
celebrating an anniversary of 5, 10, 15, 20 years and up in 5 
year  increments through 50 years and then every year from 50 
and up. The Mass will include a blessing of the couples. To 
have your anniversary included in the bulletin, please return 
the slip below to the parish office by February 14th. 

 
—————————————— 

 
Wedding Anniversary Mass 

Saturday, February 27, 2021 
5:00 p.m. 

Please return to Parish Office 
Please Print:  

First Names: ____________________________ 
                       

Last Name:  ____________________________ 

Email Address: ____________________________________ 
 

Date Married______________________________________ 
Anniversary being Celebrated ________  

Number  Attending Mass ____________ 
 

__________  Unable to attend, however, please include our 
names with the  other anniversary couples in the bulletin.  

Rite of Christian Initiation 
A Time For Reflection and Conversion 

Lent is a unique time for those involved in the RCIA process. Beginning with Rite of Election at the Blessed Sacrament Cathedral on 

February 20th, our Catechumen (Leasa, Tad, Richard) and Candidate (Jennifer), as well as those preparing for their Sacraments of 

Confirmation (Linda, Alexandra, Dominica, Joseph, Matthew) will become immersed into a spiritual journey of prayer, preparation, 

and purification leading to full initiation at the Easter Vigil. 

Please hold them in prayer over these coming weeks so that at the Easter Vigil they will celebrate the rituals of initiation within a 

community that truly encounters and is a witness to the living Christ. 

 

 

 

 

 

Profession of Faith 

January 29, 2021 

Msgr. Michael Hrydziuszko 

 

Erica Irene Chavez 

 



 

Archdiocese of Detroit 6 
 

The general obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

(including the anticipatory Mass at 4:00pm or later on the previous day) is to be            

reinstated in the Archdiocese of Detroit effective Saturday, March 13, 2021.  

Considering the grave obligation we have of being physically present with our brothers 

and sisters at Mass on Sunday and Holy Days of Obligation for the Eucharist, each of us 

is asked to make a good and sincere judgement as to whether these circumstances     

apply or not. Where doubt or confusion persists, consult any priest for clarity.  

While the general dispensation is removed, there are specific instances where the              

dispensation will continue, as well as those circumstances where there is no obligation in the first place. 

One does not have an obligation to attend Mass on Sunday in the following circumstances:  

 

1. You are ill or your health condition would be significantly compromised if you were to contract a            

communicable illness (i.e., you have underlying conditions or are in a high-risk category). Please use the   

dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

2. You exhibit flu-like symptoms. Please use the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

3. You have good reason to think you might be asymptomatic of a contagious illness (e.g., you were in recent 

contact with someone who tested positive for a contagious illness such as COVID or influenza). Please use 

the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

4. You care for the sick, homebound, or infirmed.  

5. You are pregnant.  

6. Those 65 years of age or older (per the CDC’s recommendation of high-risk individuals).  

7. You cannot attend Mass through no fault of your own (e.g., no Mass is offered, you are infirmed, or, while 

wanting to go, you are prevented for some reason you cannot control (e.g., your ride did not show up, the 

church was at capacity)).  

8. If you have significant fear or anxiety of becoming ill by being at Mass.  

 

For questions about the application of any of these, please contact your pastor / parish priest.  

These categories will be reviewed in due course and revised as needed.  

Those within categories #1-8 above must still observe the Lord’s Day and are encouraged to spend time in 

prayer on Sunday, meditating on the Lord’s passion, death and resurrection; an excellent way to do this is 

through participating in a broadcast of the Sunday Mass.  



 

7 Faith Formation 

     CONFIRMATION  PREP 

Confirmation Preparation letters 

have gone out to families with 8th 

graders. If you did not receive one, 

please let us know. If your teen goes to a private 

school other than Holy Family, please contact our 

office at 248-651-6571 to be included on our list.                                                 

The first meeting is a Virtual Parent Orientation 

which is now available on our parish website. 

This meeting is a requirement and will outline the 

plan for your teen’s journey toward Confirmation. 

If you have not already signed up for the Confirma-

tion REMIND, please text @CONA-L to 81010 or 

@CONM-Z to 81010.                                                                     

Thank you for your support.      

Maureen Schreffler, Director of Faith Formation                                                                              

Margaret Kozak, Youth Minister                                                  

Brenda Heughens, Middle School Coordinator 

Happy Fat Tuesday! 

The celebration of Mardi Gras preceding Lent is a time 

to fill up on fattening foods. It ends with Shrove Tues-

day, aka Fat Tuesday. Over the next 40 days we will 

observe more austere eating practices.                                                                                       

Enjoy something scrumptious on February 16. 

(Paczki?) Ash Wednesday follows on the 17th.                                                                           

Future articles during Lent will include 

ideas to help make this a significant time 

for you and your family.  

     “Love is Patient, Love is Kind.                                                                                               
It is not jealous, it is not pompous, it is not inflated, 

it is not rude, it does not seek its own interests, it 

is not quick-tempered, it does not brood over       

injury, it does not rejoice over wrongdoing but    

rejoices with the truth. It bears all things, believes 

all things, hopes all things, endures all things.”  

1Cor. 13:4-7 

These inspirational words are read at many      

weddings, including my own many years ago. True 

love isn’t always easy, it takes work. In St. Paul’s 

letter to the Corinthians, he gives us something to 

reflect on when we need a reminder of how to act 

toward our spouse, children, or other loved ones 

in our lives.     

Can I be patient and kind? Do I choose my words 

carefully to bring out the best in those I love? Do I 

encourage and build up, or tear down? Is my heart 

humble enough to see the good in others?  Do I 

consider the needs of others?  Do I forgive as I 

have been forgiven?  Do I stand up for truth to 

make a difference in the world?                                                                                                                                      

God’s love for us is patient and kind and all of the 

above. Let’s give thanks for this day that reminds 

us to celebrate love and what it means to be loved 

by God. Love and happiness to you all on this      

Valentine’s Day!           

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler        

Director of Faith Formation 

                                                                                                                             

“It’s not so much what we have in this life that matters. 

It's what we do with what we have.                                              

The alphabet is fine, but it's what we do with it that 

matters most. Making words like ‘friend,’                                             

and ‘love.’ That’s what really matters.”                                                                                                         

-Fred Rogers 



 

Youth Ministry 8 



 

9 Holy Family Regional School 

  

Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

CELEBRATING CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 
We had a lot of fun celebrating  Catholic Schools Week with different themed days.  There was Comfy Day, Wacky Day, Red White 
and Blue Day, Team Sports Day and Spirit Day.  Students and staff showed their spirit by participating all week long.  We ended 
the week with a beautiful Mass. We are thankful to all those who dedicate their lives to Catholic Education.  



 

Fish Fry 10 



 

Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
  
  

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

February 15 
Genesis 4:1-15, 25 

Mark 8:11-13 
 

February 16 
Genesis 6:5-8; 7:1-5, 10 

Mark 8:14-21 
 

February 17 
Ash Wednesday 

Joel 2:12-18 
Psalm 51 

2 Corinthians 5:20 - 6:2 
Matthew 6:1-6, 16-18 

 
February 18 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 
Luke 19:22-25 

 
February 19 

Isaiah 58:1-9a 
Matthew 9:14-15 

 
February 20 

Isaiah 58:9b14 
Luke 5:27-32 

 
February 21 

First Sunday of Lent 
Genesis 9:8-15 

Psalm 25 
1 Peter 3:18-22 
Mark 1:12-15 

Readings for the  
Week of February 15 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

 

11  

UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass on weekends 
will be by reservations. 

Link available on  
Wednesday before. 

 
Remember, space is limited 

to 250 

Helen Gates, 93 
 

Died on 
January 25, 2021 

 
Buried on 

February 13, 2021 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of February 14 
 
SUNDAY  February 14, 2021 
  8:00 am  Luigi & Ada DiMichele  Family 
  Mary Jane Bismack  Tiffen, Randazzo, & Berry  
       Families 
  Marjorie Wilson   Rich Corteville 
    

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
 

  5:00 pm  Elvira Cavaliere   Osborne Family 
  Monsignor Richard Osebold Msgr Mike 
  Vince Litchfield   Friends from St Mary’s 
 
MONDAY  February 15, 2021 
  9:00 am  Pietro & Giuseppa Vecchio Family 
  Esperanza Escobar  Lidia Larges  
  
TUESDAY  February 16, 2021 
  9:00 am  All Souls   Family 
  Marilyn McMillan  Family 
  Francesca Shamoun  Parents 
 
WEDNESDAY  February 17, 2021 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
  7:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
    
THURSDAY  February 18, 2021 
  9:00 am  Spata Family   Hans & Agnes 
 
FRIDAY  February 19, 2021 
  9:00 am  Caterina Basile   Family 
 
SATURDAY  February 20, 2021 
  5:00 pm   John & Dortohy Detloff  Family 
  Marta Rodriguez   Family 
  Mary Jane Bismack  Pauline Jacobs 
  
SUNDAY  February 21, 2021 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    

12:00 pm  Thomas Reckling   Family 
  Walter Gieselman  Fayle Family 
  Thomas Schervish  Maurice & Kathleen Berube 
  

  5:00 pm  For All Those Pursuing Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 
  

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Shelby Dauch 
Jim Wals 

Beth Gryniewicz 
Alaina Smith 

Debbie Psotka 
David McKenzie 
Olivia Colston 
Chris Caughlin 

Theisen Whitman 
Doreen Douglin 
Kenneth Beattie 

Karen Elpers 
Thomas Dulapa 
Bomek Family 
Grace Byrnes 

Patricia Tousley 
Bill Woodhull 
Clare Fowler 

Franz Estereicher 
George Katanik 

Judy Cote 
Bill Zandi 

Valentina Carlesimo 
Jenny Markko 
Mike Helms 
Jerry Griffin 
Jim Fisher 

David Peaper 
Paul Adesko 

Cache Giacalone 
Frank Chaffee 

Msgr. Mike 
Noreen Finn 
Tom Maas 

Laurie Hasselwander 
Karen Ahearn 
Laura Keilman 

Jack Waters 
Scott Holland 

Sandra Brogger 
John Thompson 
Angie Sultana 

Richard Mikutis 
Catherine Hornung 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 
Kristin  Sutter 

Deborah Giacalone 
Cheryl Labes 
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